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St. Paul Ev. Lutheran Church 
107 Tustin Road Fremont, WI  54940 

Office: (920) 446-3251  
Website: www.stpaulfremont.org 

E-mail: stpaulfremont@centurytel.net 

 

Jesus Is Our Savior From Fear 

“And the angel said to them, ‘Fear not, for behold, I bring 
you good news of great joy that will be for all the people. 
For unto you is born this day in the city of David, a Savior, 

who is Christ the Lord.’” –Luke 2:10-11 
     Isn’t it interesting that every time angels appear, they 
begin with the word, “Fear not!”? What does fear have to 
do with Christmas? Why would people be afraid? Look at 
people’s fears and anxieties, at this time of the year, and 
you see…plenty! 
     December and everything that goes with it produces its 
share of problems. We are a society more isolated than 
ever. And people turn to television/social media for 
companionship. People look at the adverts and the 
pictures of happy times with happy people and think; 
“why can’t that be me…why is everyone else happier than 
me?” Depression sinks in. Christmas won’t be the same 
because….fill in the blank: loved ones are gone, 
relationships are strained or distance involved or just 
because you think it is just a bunch of nonsense every 
year. “The perfect Christmas?” That just won’t happen is 
what a lot of people think. 
     Others dread Christmas because of the cost. It’s the 
thought of what January’s bills will look like with the 
credit card. That list of people to buy for that keep 
growing. That “it” gift that everyone has to have that is 
sky high because it is technology. Christmas becomes an 
“unaffordable” luxury you can’t afford; so why bother 
being “merry and bright”? Yes, the list goes on and on. 
The meals to shop for and cook, the parties to host, the 
difficult family member to put up with…how anxieties 
grow! And never far behind is the guilt and the shame that 
we feel. 
     But if you’re a little anxious, look at Joseph and Mary 
together with the shepherds. They all felt fear. For Mary 
there was no welcoming, clean hospital with a birthing 
center and caring staff to look after her every need. There 
wasn’t a midwife even to coach her, reassure her that all 
would be ok. Only the darkness and smell of an animal 
shed. 
     Then there was Joseph. He married a wife who carried 
a baby that wasn’t his own. His family and friends heard 
the story about how special this baby would be; how 
angels had told them both that this baby was God Himself. 
You can imagine how that went over with family and 
friends. Joseph, like any new father, felt so inadequate for 

the task of raising a son and providing for a family. And 
imagine he was step father to the Son of God Himself. 
     Finally there are the shepherds. Their life out under the 
open sky was anything but easy. We enjoy camping for a 
while but think about cold and damp being your everyday 
experience. They lived isolated lives, far from family and 
friends. They had to sleep with one eye or ear open. They 
lived on the trigger, on the ready to defend the flock at a 
moment’s notice when predators attacked. But who could 
prepare for what happened Christmas night? Here was an 
adrenalin rush of fear that overwhelmed them as they 
stood before powerful and mighty angels. 
     The point is, God knows every single worry, fear & 
trouble that can grip hearts & lives. As far as God is 
concerned, fear is not an option. He doesn’t want anyone 
to live in fear or worry as a daily visitor. He doesn’t want 
us to think, we’ve got nothing to live for or assume that 
our lives are just too miserable to bother with Christmas. 
That is why Christmas comes with an amazing command, 
“Do not be afraid!” To shut down, to close down or to 
hunker down until the season passes; is to close heart and 
mind to what God has prepared for you. God is pointing to 
life itself in that manger. Christmas isn’t a parable of how 
life is renewed in the birth of our own children. Christmas 
isn’t the renewal of life on this earth because babies are 
born. That’s New Age Nonsense! God gives you life in a 
whole new way! Life from sin. Life from death! Life that 
leads to eternal life in this Savior Christ the Lord! God 
Himself has come in the flesh to erase everything that sin 
has done to us. 
     Ever have the fear of not measuring up? Jesus comes to 
destroy every past fault & every current worry. Anxious 
about what is happening at the moment & what the fault 
out will be? You don’t have to do life on your own 
anymore! God came at Christmas into our time and space. 
With His almighty power, he promises you are never 
alone. He will be with you to the very end of your life to 
your final breath. He says to you: “I have come that they 
may have life and have it to the full.” The “they” Jesus is 
talking about is YOU! Hear His Word. Believe His promise. 
     Peace comes to you as you believe & live with the 
understanding that Jesus is here. Not just at Christmas. 
But every day and every moment. “Do not be afraid!”  
Real help is not just on the way…real help is already here. 
And final deliverance to life everlasting will come. Let this 
joy fill your heart! A Savior is born for you…He is Christ, 
your Lord. 
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Let God’s Love Be Your Priority         
This December At St. Paul 

As you plan your family’s holiday schedule, 

prepare for Christ’s coming. Not only for Christmas 
Eve but all the services and activities here at St. 
Paul’s. Each one emphasizes the love of God in 

Christ Jesus. Don’t put Christ to the back burner. 
Yes, Christmas is a special time but  it isn’t only 
about family and friends. Christmas is God’s gift to 

you. Christmas isn’t something we give to ourselves 
but rather the gift of Christ given for us. Please note 
that Christmas Eve and New Year’s Eve falls on 

Sunday this year. 

 St. Paul Lutheran Preschool & Little 
Learners Advent/Christmas Service “Say 
“Cheese” For Christmas”; Wednesday, 
December 6, 2017 at 6:30PM 

 St. Paul Youth The Way “Christmas Cookie 
Sale”, Sunday, December 10, 2017 between 
services. Please bring cookies/treats to 
donate for the sale. No early sales. 

 St. Paul Lutheran Sunday School Advent/
Christmas Service “A Sola Christmas: 
Scripture Alone, Faith Alone, to God’s 
Glory Alone”: Wednesday, December 13, 
2017 at 6:30PM 

 Sunday, December 24, 2017 9AM: 4th 
Sunday in Advent Worship 

 St. Paul Christmas Eve Candlelight Service 
with Holy Communion: Sunday, December 
24, 2017 at 4:30PM 

 Monday Christmas Day Worship: December 
25, 2017 at 9AM.  Christmas Recitals before 
worship: 8:30AM.  

 Sunday, December 31, 2017:  7:45 & 
9:30AM Worship with Holy Communion  
(Please note there will not be an evening 
service) 

 No Sunday School/Bible Class on 
December 24, 2017 or December 31, 2017. 
Sunday School/Bible Class resumes its 
normal schedule on January 7, 2018. 

 Sunday, January 7, 2018: Installation of 
Church Officers Sunday at both services. 
7:45/10:30AM 

 
 

 

 
 

St. Paul Youth “The Way”  
Christmas Cookie Sale  

St. Paul Youth “The Way” will be hosting a 
Christmas Cookie/Candy Sale on Sunday, 
December 10, 2017 at 9:15AM, sharp! Please no 
early sales until the congregation is dismissed 
following early service. A wonderful assortment of 
Christmas cookies will be available along with 
candy and other items that come with the season. 
You can help the St. Paul Youth Program “The 
Way” in two ways. First: by donating cookies from 
your own kitchen. Second: by purchasing cookies 
from the Christmas Cookie Sale. The cookies will 
be sold by the plate at $5.00. Your support of the 
Christmas Cookie Sale will be used for the National 
Youth Gathering of the LCMS youth in 
Minneapolis, MN in 2019. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Christmas Trees and Decorating  

Our thanks to Ken and Ellen Rothe as well as Jim 
and Lauri Struck for the gift of Christmas trees that 
are in our sanctuary this year; as well as the 
committee that helped to decorated them. Also, our 
thanks to Candace  & Bill Mitchell and MaryAnn 
Oehlke who put up Christmas decorations in church 
and through-out the fellowship area. Also our 
thanks to Bonnie Lewin for the Christmas display in 
the planters by the entrance of church. Thank-you 
one and all! Your efforts are beautiful! 

 
Christmas Recitals 

If you are currently taking music lessons or are in 
the school band or are having piano lessons…please 
consider sharing your talents to our Savior’s praise 
for Christmas Day. We would like to start the 
Christmas recital at 8:30 AM on Christmas Day.  If 
you would like to be a part of this event, please sign 
up on the sheet located in the fellowship hallway. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=church+news+clipart&view=detail&id=FF42AF9D4659831F455BCE380284D7AD4786E9DB&first=0&FORM=IDFRIR
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=christmas+cookies&view=detail&id=E58A9D6DA4934612BD4876D28154C30664735692&first=72
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Catechism Time Adjustments 
Parents are reminded that on Wednesday, December 
6, 2017; Catechism Class will begin at 5:30PM until 
6:30PM. This is due to the St. Paul Preschool and 
Little Learners Advent/Christmas Service. 
Catechism Class will resume its normal schedule 
on Wednesday, December 20th from 6:30-8PM. 
There will be no Catechism on Wednesday, 
December 27th. Catechism Class resumes on 
January 3, 2018 from 6:30-8PM. 
 

 
Sunday School Parents 
Your Help Is Needed! 

Students of St. Paul Lutheran Sunday School have 
begun their practice for their Christmas service, held 
on Wednesday, December 13 at 6:30PM. The title 
of this year’s Sunday School Service is “A “Sola” 
Christmas”. The children have received a printed 
copy of the Christmas service. Please have your 
child bring their copy along each Sunday! Parents 
are encouraged to bring their children regularly 
during these Sundays, so that the children will be 
familiar with the hymns, carols and recitations. 
Parents, your help is needed at home to help your 
son or daughter with their Christmas pieces. Help 
them to read it out loud, slowly and clearly and to 
memorize it.  

 

 
 

2017 Church Envelopes 
Please check your mailboxes for your 2018 Church 
Envelopes. Also if you are interested, you can save 
the congregation the expense of paper envelopes 
through St. Paul Lutheran Automatic Contributions 
Program. You can save time and expense from 
writing and handling checks through this program. 
Automatic contributions are just like automated or 
electronic transfers that you may be using with 
payroll checks, loan payments or monthly bill 
payments. Automatic contributions is an easier, 
more secure method to make regular contributions 
to your congregation through automated gifts. If this 
sounds like this might be useful, please take a 
moment to contact the church office at 446-3251, 
for more information. 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Preschool – Sunday School 
 Worship Opportunities 

During the busy month of December, please keep 
the following events highlighted on your family 
activity calendar. Wednesday, December 6, 2017 
will be the St. Paul Preschool & Little Learners  
Advent/Christmas Service at 6:30 PM.  The worship 
theme for this service is “Say “Cheese” For 
Christmas”. The style and format of this service 
follows family photographs that everyone takes at 
Christmas. It presents the Christmas Gospel as more 
than just a story but God’s gift to all! 
On Wednesday, December 13, 2017 will be the St. 
Paul Sunday School Christmas Service at 6:30PM, 
entitled “A Sola Christmas: Scripture Alone, Faith 
Alone, to God’s Glory Alone”. This is a Christmas 
Services that highlights the “Solas” of the 
Reformation as the 500th anniversary year draws to 
a close. Parents are asked to have their children at 
church one half hour (6PM) before service time at 
6:30PM. Christmas bags will be distributed 
following each of these midweek services to the 
students of our Daycare/Sunday School as well as 
children present in the congregation for these 
services. Following the St. Paul Lutheran Sunday 
School Christmas Service, there will be a fellowship 
hour. Come and enjoy fellowship and the love of 
Christ the Savior with your fellow members and 
friends in our community. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      
 

Weymont Food Pantry News 
Thanks to all who helped with the Weymont Food 
Drive that was held on Saturday, November 25 for 
“The Light-Up Fremont” Christmas Festival and 
Parade. Thanks to one and all. But the needs of the 
Weymont Food Pantry continues during this busy 
time During the month of December, as you shop, 
remember to pick up non-perishable food items for 
the Weymont Food Pantry to help families in our 
area. Your gifts of non-perishable food items help 
many families in our area as they prepare to 
celebrate Christmas. As usual, your gifts can be 
brought to church or else dropped off at the 
Weymont Food Pantry in Weyauwega. The Food 
Pantry expresses their sincere thanks to all who 
have volunteered and donated items.  
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Christmas Poinsettia Tree                               
“In Memory of” or “In Honor of”  

This year St. Paul’s will again display a poinsettia 
tree in the narthex of church for the upcoming 
Christmas season. The poinsettias will be displayed 
starting on December 6th with our Childcare/
Preschool Advent/Christmas Service and will 
remain on display until after New Year’s Eve Day 
Worship. A bulletin insert will also be produced 
listing the names of loved ones that plants are 
honoring. If you would like to honor a loved one 
with a poinsettia “In Memory Of” or “In Honor 
Of”’; please fill out an order form located in the 
church hallway and return it to the church office. 
The cost for each plant is $10.00. Orders will be 
taken through Sunday, December 3rd; plants can be 
picked up and enjoyed at home following New 
Year’s Eve Day Worship on December 31. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Paul Strategic Planning Committee 

Recently, a Strategic Planning Committee was 
organized here at St Paul Lutheran Church. The 
focus of this committee is to gather information 
from all congregation members about our current 
status as a congregation, where we want to be in the 
next 3-5 years, and what steps we can take to get 
there. This will include both the physical needs of 
the church building and grounds, as well as, the 
spiritual needs of the congregation and the 
surrounding community. Beginning in December, 
you will be given the opportunity to express your 
opinions through a series of short surveys. The 
Strategic Planning Committee is working on giving 
you the option to complete the surveys online or by 
paper with a drop box at church. Watch the bulletin 
for more details. Please take time to have each 
church member in your household provide us with 
their valuable input. For more information, contact 
one of the Strategic Planning Committee members: 
Paul Krause, Dawn Harris, Tony Boettcher, Melanie 

Ebert, or Glenn Pomrening. 

 

 

Christmas Gift Ideas! 

Maybe you’ve thought about it more than once, 
“Christmas gifts are such a headache…what do you 
get someone who has everything?” Why not 
consider getting them a subscription to Lutheran 
Witness or Good News or an item from the 
Concordia Christmas Catalog 2017?  Lutheran 
Witness provides news, information and 
inspirational articles as our Synod’s flagship 
publication. Good News is a wonderful magazine 
filled with Bible studies and short, easily understood 
teachings about what it means to be a confessional 
Lutheran. One of the pluses of this magazine is the 
outstanding art work. Finally Concordia Publishing 
House produces a Christmas catalog of items that 
are meaningful and useful for Christmas gift giving. 
Information is as follows: 

Lutheran Witness: $23.00 for 11 issues - sign up at 
the church office 

Good News: $15 for 4 issues: Call 1-800-778-1132 

Concordia Publishing House: Christmas Catalog  

Call: 1-800-325-3040 to request a catalog or check 
the website: www.cph.org 

 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 

St. Paul Choir News 
“Sing to Him, sing praises to Him; tell of all his 
wondrous works! Glory in his holy name; let the 
hearts of those who seek the LORD rejoice!” In 1 
Chronicles 16:9-10, Asaph tells God’s people to 
praise the Lord through singing! During the month 
of December, emails are being sent out to gather 
together a group of singers for the Christmas 
services. We are hoping to have practice in between 
services in the music room in the basement. Please 
watch for further announcements/information. If 
you would like to come please speak with Pastor or 
Bonnie Lewin. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.cph.org
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=christmas%20gifts&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=christmas%20gifts&sc=8-15&sp=-1&sk=
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Make It A Continuing  Resolution – 
 Spiritual Growth…Opportunities! 

Sunday Morning Bible Class: During the month of 
December, the Bible study is the Book of Malachi. 
This is the last book of the Old Testament that sets 
the stage for the fulfillment of God’s promises as 
God sends the Savior paving the way for the New 
Testament. Our study gets underway each Sunday at 
9:30AM.  A printed hand-out, “a road map” is 
provided to guide us chapter by chapter and the 
discussion. Please come! 
Wednesday Morning Bible Class: Wednesday 
Morning Bible Class is currently beginning a study 
of church history with the book “Church of Our 
Fathers” by Roland Bainton. This book is a gem 
when it comes to church history. Why? Because it 
explains the history of the church from the time of 
the Apostles through the 1800’s. Each session a 
chapter is discussed in conjunction with Bible 
passage notes that explain or clarify the issues that 
the Christian Church has faced in its history. This is 
a lively and thought-provoking study and with good 
discussion each week. Please come and join us and 
find out about a portion of history that is rarely if 
ever discussed today. We meet each Wednesday at 
10:30AM to 12 noon. 

‘The Way’ Bible Class: Each Sunday at 9:30AM, 
Youth Bible Class meets in “The Way Room” at the 
foot of the stairs in the church basement. This class 
is being led by Pat Kons & Debbie Thorne. This 
class is for our High School students in our 
congregation. This year’s focus is on issues young 
people face in todays world as well as having the 
Lord Jesus a part of your life each day. We hope 
more parents will take the time to encourage their 
High School sons and daughters to come. Stay 
strong in the faith and in your Christian friendships 
with one another. 
Women’s Book Group  This year’s book for the St. 
Paul Women’s Book Group is “Lutheranism 101” 
published by Concordia Publishing House.  This 
study is more than just “Catechism” as you 
remember it but the opportunity to see how the truth 
of Scripture, the treasures that God restored through 
Martin Luther; address current problems and issues 
that we are all facing. The group will be taking the 
month of December off but will resume on Tuesday, 
January 9, 2018 at 6:30PM. The group meets the 
2nd Tuesday of each month. Women of all ages are 
invited to come. If you have any questions, please 
call, Sarah Pope at (920)-993-9241. 
 
 

 

  
Sounds of the Season! 

Looking for something more than the usual “Sounds 
of the Season” that you find on AM/FM radio? The 
internet has wonderful radio stations, with beautiful 
Advent/Christmas music and carols you won’t hear 
anywhere else! If your computer has speakers or 
you have a lap top with speakers included, this just 
might be the ticket to making your Christmas season 
wonderful! Some are familiar carols you remember 
singing as a child; others are new that emphasize 
what the joy of the Advent/Christmas season is all 
about: Christ The Newborn King! Check these out. 
Lutheran Public Radio:  
 http://lutheranpublicradio.org/ 
From Germany: 
  http://www.klassikradio.de/programm/   
  channels/christmas 

 

Sunday School Teachers’ Winter Meeting! 

During practice on December 3, 2017 Pastor would 
like to take a poll of where teachers are with Sunday 
School lessons and when we need to plan a meeting 
to go over new ones for the Fall and Winter term. 
With the end of November and December focusing 
on the Christmas Service, please check where you 
are currently at with Sunday School lessons. 

 

Garage Improvements  

During the winter months, garage refurbishments 
will be taking place. New tan siding (at no cost for 
material) will be installed along with a gently used 
garage doors that will replace the old ones. Our 
thanks to Scott Krause and the Board of Trustees for 
this work. 

 

Pastor Pope & All the Staff of St. 

Paul’s Church & Childcare would 

like to wish you a Blessed Christmas 

& a Prosperous New Year 

http://lutheranpublicradio.org/
http://www.klassikradio.de/programm/channels/christmas
http://www.klassikradio.de/programm/channels/christmas
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=christmas+nativity&view=detail&id=A753C3ABC130B6845C79E1F460BEA7F181BDCD2A&first=76
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St. Paul Scrip Updates 
 

 

 

 
 

Scrip cards can be purchased on 
Sunday mornings after both services 
and are also sold during the week in 
the Church Office.  Orders are placed 
every Monday morning for cards not 
kept on hand and are usually ready to 
be picked up by Wednesday afternoon. 
If you have any questions regarding 
the Scrip program or would like to 
request a card that we don’t currently 
have on hand to be kept on hand, 
please call the Church Office at 446-
3251. 

 

 

SCRIP CARDS MAKE GREAT & 
EASY CHRISTMAS GIFTS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WE HAVE SOMETHING FOR 
EVERYONE ON YOUR LIST! 

 

Be sure to place you order by Dec. 17 
for delivery before Christmas. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scrip Cards On Hand: 

 Amazon $25 

           American Eagle $25 

 Applebee’s $25 

           BP Gas $50/$100     

           Bath & Body Works $10/$25  

           Buffalo Wild Wings $25 

           Cabela’s $25 

           Chili’s $25  

           Copps/Pick N Save $25/$100 

           Culver’s $10 

           Dick’s Sporting Goods $25   

           Festival Foods (Appleton/Oshkosh) $50/$100 

           Festival Foods (New London) $25/$50  

           Fleet Farm $25/$100 

           Hotel Fremont $10 

 iTunes $15/$25 

 KD’s IGA $10/$25 

 Kohl’s $25/$100    

 Kwik Trip $10/$25/$50/$100 

 Menards $25 

 Old Navy/Gap $25 

 Olive Garden $25    

 Piggly Wiggly $25/$50 

 Red Lobster $25 

 Subway $10 

 Target $10/$25 

 Walgreens $25 

 Walmart/Sams Club $10/$25/$50/$100 

 Woodman’s $50/$100 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=scrip+cards&view=detail&id=53659DE8E8B1D631A11D6DCC804E429DCCBC0B12
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St. Paul Lutheran Church 

Church Council 
October 17, 2017 

 
The meeting was called to order by Doug Ehrenberg at 6:30 pm. 
 
Pastor opened with a devotion. 
 
Roll Call:  Matthew Voigt, Sandy Smith, Scott Krause, Bob Wendt, Pastor Pope, Phil Lewin, Kirk Delwiche, Paul Krause, Ken 
Rothe, Pat Kons, Doug Ehrenberg, Bobbi Marks, Candace Mitchell. 
Absent:  Board of Education  
 
Minutes:  The minutes of the 2017 September meeting were reviewed.  Motion was made by Phil Lewin, seconded by Scott 
Krause to approve.  Motion Carried. 
 
Treasurer:  The quarterly statement from the funds at the LCMS Foundation were read.  The end of the quarter financial state-
ments were reviewed.  A motion was made by Kirk Delwiche, seconded by Scott Krause to approve.  Motion Carried. 
 
Old Business:   
 Master Planning:  Paul talked to the Elders, is looking to get started soon. 
 LED Lighting:  Return might not be what is expected.  This item has been tabled. 
 Reformation Walk:  If costumes are needed talk to Candace.  Decorating will take place on the day before the Walk at 9 
AM.  The plan is to have groups of 10 to 12 people travel to each station. 
 Oktoberfest Wrap up:  We served around 360 people.  Sold approximately 380 tickets.  Our profit was $7762.  Doug is 
recommending that we move $20,000.  From the Oktoberfest account to the general fund. 
 
New Business: 
 2017 Officer Nominations:  Treasurer: Bobbi Marks, Elder: Kirk Delwiche, Trustee: Bill Mitchell, Stewardship/
Evangelism: Sue Hanson, Sunday School Finance: Kathy Krause, Board of Education: Sarah Pope.  Motion by Phil Lewin, seconded 
by Bobbi Marks to recommend these nominations to the congregation.  Motion Carried. 
 2018 Missions:  Recommend all stay at current levels.  Bakers:  $3000, Peace Campus: $1350, and WDUX approximately 
$860.  Motion by Bobbi Marks, second by Scott Krause.  Motion Carried. 
 2018 Wages:  Per the Elders Synod recommends a 2.4% increase.  Elders have no specific guideline that they would like 
to follow.  Recommend pastors salary for 2018 $75000.00.  Motion Bobbi Marks, second Scott Krause, Motion Carries.  Recommen-
dations for the following employees:  Bonnie: $2760.00, Jenny: $2760.00, Linda: $575.00, John: $1880.00, Kim: $12.54/hr.  Motion 
Bobbi Marks, second Ken Rothe.  Motion Carries. 
 
Pastor:  Oct. 29th is Reformation.  There will be one service at 9:30 am.  The walk will begin about 10:45 followed by the meal at 
11:45.  Pastor will begin Pre-marital counseling with Natalie Hartfiel and her fiancé.  That wedding is scheduled for next September.  
Sunday School and Catechism are going well.  The Wednesday Bible class is going well.  They will be moving on to a book called The 
Church of our Fathers.  Sunday morning is still going through Post Reformation history.  In the new year they will move into the 4 
gospels.   
 
Elders:  Would like to invite the Trustees to their next meeting.  Went through the shut in list.  
 
Trustees:  Water filtration needs to be replaced in the kitchen.  The leak over the daycare has been repaired.  Exploring other 
options for new ceiling tile in the daycare area.  An exit light in the basement is broke. 
 
Board of Education:  Daycare doing well.  Sunday school will begin Christmas program practice soon. 
 
Stewardship/Evangelism:  Preparing for Reformation. 
 
A motion was made by Bobbi Marks, seconded by Ken Rothe to adjourn.  We adjourned at 7:35 pm. 
 
We closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 
 
Respectfully Submitted – Matthew Voigt – Secretary  
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December  4 – Owen Boettcher 

December 10 – Dennis Belling 

December 11 – Joyce Abraham 

                      Joan Van Ornum 

December 12 – Joel Titus 

December 13 – Lindsi Miller, Wilbur Puls           

              Bob Winters, Mattison Bossert 

December 16 – Kristen Hanten 

December 18 – Jack Bartol 

December 19 – Eric Berndt 

December 21 – Nicholas Fischer, Roy Kester 

December 22 – Tyler Arrowood, Dawn Krause 

December 23 – Haylee Weisshahn 

December 25 – Mary Bernarde 

December 26 – Lewis Koplien, Gordon Puls 

December 27 – Harlan Kiesow, Nancy Gorchals         

December 31 – Fred Barth 

 

 

 

 

 

December   1 – Bill & Candace Mitchell 

     TC & Brittany Bartol 

December 12 – Irvin & Debora Kloehn 

December 18 – Larry & Audrey Stichman 

December 22 – Andy & Jessicah Bartel 

December 26 – David & Karen Looker 

December 28 – Marlyn & Donna Genske 

December 28 – Michael & Brigette Mapes 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

December 3 & 10 

Greeters  1st –  Lee & Julie Hansen  
            2nd – Matt Looker Family 
 

Ushers    1st  –  Lee & Julie Hansen  
               Steve Oehlke, Gordon Puls 
 

      2nd – Matt & Andrew Looker 
     Scott & Kathy Krause 
 
December 17 & 31 

Greeters  1st –  Butch & Sally Owen 
            2nd –  Pat & Nancy Gorchals 
 

Ushers    1st  –  Jerry & Bohdan Witkowski 
               Bob Wendt, Butch Owen 
 

      2nd – Brandy & Quentin Borremans 
      Paul & Karen Hartrick 
 

        

December 24(Christmas Eve Worship)                     
Ushers      –  Doug Ehrenberg, Roy Toepke 
        Kirk Delwiche, Bryce Akey 

 
 

December 24 (9AM Sunday Service)     
December 25(9AM Christmas Day) 

Greeters   –  Paul Krause Family   

Ushers      –  Ken & Ellen Rothe                                 
   Roger & Holly Schreiber 
 

ACOLYTES 

Dec.    3 –  1st – Grace Ebert  
          2nd – Carson Arrowood 
 

Dec.   10 – 1st – Cooper Kester  
   2nd – Morgan Hansen 
 

Dec.   17 – 1st – Colton Connor  
   2nd – Reilly Claassen 
 

Dec.   24 – 9am – Mackenzie Hansen 
   4:30pm –Blake Bartel 
 

Dec.   25 – 9am – Ian Liebel 
 

Dec.   31 – 1st – Ellie Pomrening    
   2nd – Landen Berrens  

http://www.newsletter.foxy-fitness.com/wp-content/uploads/2010/09/Birthday.png
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St. Paul Child Care-Preschool Newsletter 

December 2017 
 

107 Tustin Road  Fremont, WI 54940                   Telephone:920-446-3633  

E-mail: stpaulchildcare@centurytel.net  

Director: Sandra Smith   (920-407-1191)  

Preschool Program Teacher: Nancy Bleck   School Age Teacher: Tammy Yonke     Little Learners Teacher: Nan Young  

Child Care Teachers:  Shelly Kohl, Susan McGlin, Cindy Billington, Jane Freer, Tammy Ebert, Lori Gabrielson,  

                                                   Becca Schalkowski, Dawn Kauper, Terry Fischer 

Assistant Teacher: Karen Hartrick 

 

CALENDAR 
  December 6 6:30 Preschool/Little Learners Program 

  December 25 Christmas Day-St. Paul Closed 

  December 26-29 WF No School  St Paul No Preschool  Child Care Open 

  January 1  New Year’s Day-St. Paul Closed 

 
 

 

 

 

The Preschool/Little Learners Christmas Service, Say “Cheese” For Christmas, will be at 6:30 PM on 
Wednesday, December 6.  Please have the children here by 6:15 PM.  They will meet in Ms Nancy’s 

Room.  Look for more information in your children’s cubbies.  It is always a joy to hear young 
children tell the story of the birth of the baby Jesus. 

 

 

 

 

 

 Wednesday    December 6      6:30PM  St. Paul Lutheran Preschool & Little Learners Christmas Service 

 Wednesday    December 13    6:30PM  St. Paul Lutheran Sunday School Christmas Service 

 Sunday            December 24    4:30PM  St. Paul Christmas Eve Service with Holy Communion 

 Monday          December 25    9:00AM   St. Paul Christmas Day Festival Worship 

 Sunday           December 31    7:45AM & 9:30AM  St. Paul New Year’s Eve Day Worship with Holy Communion 

 

SAVE THE DATES 

February 14 - Grandparents Day 

April 11 - Family Night 
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